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An update from Mr. Rubin... 
 
What a busy couple of weeks it has been since I last wrote to you. We have had our Nativity 
Performances from the Early Years and Key Stage One and they were so lovely. During the 
round of applause at the end, one member of the audience exclaimed that the children 
should be in Hollywood! The standard of the performances was high and the children sang 
and acted with such gusto and enthusiasm. Thank you to all of our children for their energy 
and performance levels and a special thank you to all of our staff who work so hard to make 
these events happen. They all deserve a big rest! 
 
Not only did we have our performances to enjoy but in addition, we had our Christmas 
Bazaar which was very well attended. Our parents/carers are becoming much more involved 
with organising these school events which makes a big difference. Thank you to Mrs. Jheeta 
and Ms Carly for helping to organise this and also Mr Jones for helping with the shifting and 
carrying.  
 
Have a lovely Christmas, a Happy New Year and be kind to one another. We will look forward 
to seeing you back in school on Wednesday 4th January  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you Father Alan  
Father Alan has been a friend to our school for over twenty years now. On Wednesday, we said 
goodbye and thank you for his incredible service to our community. At our Christmas Service, 
children, ex-pupils and former staff members, shared their thoughts and thanks. Mr. Bennett 

spoke about Alan’s wisdom and integrity, not to mention his endurance as a school governor for 
so many years! 

Thank you Father Alan for everything you have done for St. John’s. We cannot wait for you to 
visit us and wish you all the very best in your new parish in Brighton.  

SCHOOL REOPENS WEDNESDAY 4th JANUARY 2023 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Update – Miss Walker 
 

Year 6 have been learning all about 
the Second World War as part of their  

history topic this term. 
 

Children really immersed themselves 
in this area of study and celebrated by 

having their very own VE party to 
commemorate the end of the Second 

World War. 
 

When I went up to the classroom, they 
were very busy having a tea party with 

delicious home-made scones! 

 
Tower Hamlets New Age 

Kurling Champion  
 

It seems that in every new edition of 
the newsletter, we win another sporting  

competition!  
 

This time, Mr. Malcolm and Ms Ilaria  
took our team to play some New Age 

Kurling and our squad proved 
triumphant.  

 
Thank you Ms Dixson for organising 

this.   

 
 

School Meals Update 
Our school meals are absolutely delicious. Our 

children encourage one another to make healthy 
choices. If you would like more information on the meal 

provision at St. John’s speak to Mr. Rubin  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early Years & Year 1 and 2 
Christmas Nativity  
December 2022 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St John’s Christmas Bazaar! 
 

What an event this was! Despite being a chilly day, 
the playground was rammed with happy families. 
There were biscuit decoration stalls, book stalls as 
well as the most delicious cake stall which Mr. 
Malcolm spent a lot of time at.  
 
It was great to see the work that Mrs Bahi has done 
with our incredible choir who kept everyone in good 
spirits. 
 
Incredibly this event raised a whopping £232 which 
will be spent on our children. Our School 
Councillors along with Ms Moses will be canvassing 
opinions to see what we can spend it on. Thank you 
to all our friends who made this possible.  

Bethnal Green Town Hall Hotel 
 

What a treat we had the other day when our friends at the Bethnal Green Town Hall Hotel 
invited our junior children to come and celebrate Christmas with them. They donated one of 

their main function suites and provided the children with some delicious food. Ms Walker and 
Mr. Malcolm  kindly organised party games and the winners of the Christmas card competition 

were announced. What a fantastic afternoon! 
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